
REPORT FROM HILMARTON PARISH COUNCIL FOR THE CALNE AREA BOARD 
MEETING 10TH SEPTEMBER 2024.  
 
 
Since our last report we are pleased to say that we have now installed four new 
Speed Indicator Devices: two in Hilmarton and two in Goatacre.  We have 
received much positive feedback from both villages and witness many vehicles 
applying their brakes when the signs flash at them.  
 
The Parish Council took the decision to invest in these devices after growing 
concern from residents in both villages regarding the speed and safety on the 
A3102 in two dangerous hotspots.  
 
A new bench was also installed in the recently refurbished parish playpark in 
Hilmarton.  The area was so well used last summer by families from all around 
the parish and surrounding areas.  It has proved to be a welcome addition.   
 
  
 
 
 
    


